
The Governors would like to thank parents for their help and support throughout the last 

year. This year has had both highlights and challenges. Highlights included the completion of 

the next phase of the building work, providing up to date classrooms and expansion of the 

school hall. The Governors Fund is providing 10% of the cost of this project.  

 

The final part of the building work will provide additional toilet facilities.   We have secured 

funding for this work but will need to pay 10% of the cost through the Governors fund. 

 

Another success has been the recruitment of a permanent Head Teacher. 

 

Ofsted inspection was a busy and challenging time. Following the inspection we have 

worked closely with Mrs Buckley during the development and monitoring of the action plan 

which will enable us to achieve a Good rating in the future.  

 

From September, the Governing Body will provide an update on a regular basis to keep 

parents informed about our role. Now that the building work is entering the final phase, one 

action will be deciding the best way to display the bricks which were sponsored by parents.  

 

Have an enjoyable and relaxing summer holiday. 

 

The Governors 


